Blue Ribbon Panel on Infant Mortality

Membership Appointment Process
Policy

The Bylaws of the Blue Ribbon Panel on Infant Mortality stipulates the process for membership and are set by the members of the panel.  Membership applications shall be reviewed and processed in a timely manner. 
Procedure
1. Membership applications are submitted to the Chair either a) by the person seeking appointment; or b). through nomination by another individual.  

2.  Once received, an application is reviewed by the Chair and discussed with others members of the panel and the KDHE staff member assigned to the panel.  In situations where there are more applicants than available vacancies, approvals will be based on a majority vote by the panel members. 

3.  When an application is approved the Chair will notify the staff member assigned to the panel. The staff member will facilitate a review of the nomination by the Secretary of KDHE. The Secretary of KDHE makes the final decision and appointment.
4.  After the Secretary’s approval, the staff person assigned to the panel will send a letter of appointment to the appointee that includes the start and end date of the appointment along with a Blue Ribbon Panel membership roster and job description.  A courtesy copy of the letter will be shared with the panel Chair.

5.  For candidates who are not appointed, a notification letter will be sent to them by the staff person assigned to the panel.  A courtesy copy of the letter will be shared with the panel Chair. 






